ALPA Japan
144-0043
TEL.03-5705-2770

FAX.03-5705-3274
E-mail:office30@alpajapan.org

www .alpajapan.org Date 2008.11.10 No.32-24

Philippine ManilaFIR HF
IFALPA
Manila FIR HF Route
2008 7 2 Singapore  Hong Kong Route L642
M771 Separation Minima 60nm/60nm 50nm/50nm
Route RNP4 ADS-C/CPDLC
30nm/30nm Separation Minima
Route Singapore N892  L625 Singapore
Manila N884  M767 Manila FIR HF

Portion ATC Controller  Pilot Direct

Separation Minima

Philippine 19  Asia/Pacific Air Navigation Planning and Implementation Regional
Group Meeting APANPIRG/19 2013 2 5
ATC HF
HF
5
HF Separation Minima Weather Deviation Clearance

IFALPA Philippine

Manila FIR HF IFALPA

— Wy

AN

il
!
"



2008 9 15

Mr. Ruben F. Ciron, PhD
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Reference:  ASIA/PAC 15 September 2008

Mr. Ruben F. Ciron, PhD

Director General

Civil Aviation Authority of the Philippines (CAAP)
Department of Transportation and Communications
MIA Road corner Ninoy Aguino Avenue, Pasay City
1300 Metro Manila

Philippines

Dear Sir,
HF Communications Manila FIR

I am writing to you as the International Federation of Air Line Pilots’ Associations (IFALPA)
Regional Vice President for Asia/East. In the past few months we have been made aware by our
members that establishing HF Communication through Manila FIR has been very difficult.

As you are probably aware reduced separation minimum was implemented on L642 and M771 from
July 2nd 2008. It is also proposed that further reduced separation minima 30nm/30nm on those
routes would be discussed in the future for the aircraft which have the capability of RNP4 and
ADS-C/CPDLC on board. However, the other trunk routes N892, L625 and N884, M767 have less
chance to be considered for improvements in the separation minima because of the current
performance of ATC ground facilities in Manila FIR and the lack of adequate reporting for RNP 10
conformance.

The development of the infrastructure for the coverage of Ground Radar and VHF Communication,
or to introduce ADS/CPDLC will be necessary in the future to improve the separation minima in
Manila FIR. Such development would not only provide the infrastructure for reducing the
separation minima, but also improve the flight safety in the FIR. This would be effective for
weather avoidance clearances and in the event of an unusual or emergency situation pilots would be
able to notify ATC without any delay.

We believe that you share our commitment to improving flight safety which is why we would
encourage you to effect the improvements necessary to correct this deficiency. On behalf of the
Federation I strongly urge you to implement the improvements required, regular reporting of data to
ICAO’s Regional Office in Bangkok and upgrading the status of the Manila FIR and in that regard,
IFALPA is prepared and most willing to co-operate with your Administration in any way possible
to ensure that a mutually acceptable solution is reached to address the problem.

Yours faithfully,

Captain Korn Mansumitchai
RVP Asia/East

Administrative Headquarters: Interpilot House, Gogmore Lane, Chertsey, KT16 9AP England
Tel:+44 1932 571711 Fax:+44 1932 570920 email: ifalpa@ifalpa.org www.ifalpa.org
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